
 
 
 
Senate 6057, Assembly 9557, A BUDGET BILL, AN ACT to amend the executive law, 
the family court act and the social services law, in relation to juvenile 
detention... 
 
Page 9,   Line 6, After "ninety-six." Insert “This paragraph  

shall not apply to families receiving family 
assistance that are exempt from the sixty month 
limit on receipt of temporary assistance to 
needy family block grant funds by reason of 
domestic violence pursuant to subdivision 5 of 
section 349-a of this chapter or hardship 
pursuant to subparagraph (ii) of subdivision 2 
of section three hundred fifty of this 
chapter.” 

 
Page 76, Line 20, Strike out "after" and insert  
  "no earlier than 180 days before” 
 
Page 76, Line 23, After “being sought” and before ".”  insert 

  "and that such funds have been raised for 
 the specified project" 

 
Page 76, Line 24, After "costs" and before ";" insert 
  "as estimated in pre-design documents" 
 
Page 94, Line 43, After "thirty-six" and  before "of", insert 
  "of part N" 
 
Page 95, Line 22, After "thirty-seven" and  before "of", insert 
  "of part N" 
 
Page 106, Line 45 Strike out “independent” 
 
Page 108, Line 24, After "2004," and before "such", insert "to" 
 
Page 108, Line 27, After "for" and before "eligible", strike out  
  "an" 
 
Page 108, Line 27, After "transportation" strike out 
  "project as reimbursement" 
 
Page 108, Line 28, Strike out "of approved expenditures for" 
 
Page 108, Line 28, After "capital" and before "transportation" 
  insert "expenses" 
 
Page 108, Line 28, Strike out "transportation projects" 
 
Page 109, Line 24 Strike out “twenty” and insert “nine” 
 
Page 110 Between lines 
 5 and 6 

Insert "§ 41-a. Subdivisions a and b of section 
50 of part A2 of chapter 62 of the laws of 2003 
are amended to read as follows: 
a. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, 
upon application to the commissioner of 
education, not sooner than June 13, 2004 and 
not later than June 23, 2004, a school district 
eligible for an apportionment pursuant to 



2 
 

section 3602 of the education law shall be 
eligible to receive an apportionment pursuant 
to this section, for the school year ending 
June 30, 2004, for salary expenses incurred 
between April 1 and June 30, 2004, and such 
apportionment shall not exceed the deficit 
reduction assessment of 1990-91 as determined 
by the commissioner of education, pursuant to 
paragraph f of subdivision 1 of section 3602 of 
the education law, as in effect through June 
30, 1993, plus one hundred eighty-six percent 
of such amount for a city school district in a 
city with a population in excess of one million 
inhabitants, and plus two hundred nine percent 
of such amount for a city school district in a 
city with a population of more than one hundred 
ninety-five thousand inhabitants and less than 
two hundred nineteen thousand inhabitants 
according to the latest federal census, and 
shall not exceed such salary expenses. Such 
application shall be made by a school district, 
after the board of education or trustees have 
adopted a resolution to do so and in the case 
of a city school district in a city with a 
population in excess of one hundred twenty-five 
thousand inhabitants, with the approval of the 
mayor of such city. 
b. The claim for an apportionment to be paid to 
a school district pursuant to subdivision a of 
this section shall be submitted to the 
commissioner of education on a form prescribed 
for such purpose, and shall be payable upon 
determination by such commissioner that the 
form has been submitted as prescribed. Such 
approved amounts shall be payable on the same 
day on or before September 1, 2004, as funds 
provided pursuant to subparagraph [3] 4 of 
paragraph b of subdivision 4 of section 92-c of 
the state finance law, on the audit and warrant 
of the state comptroller on vouchers certified 
or approved by the commissioner of education in 
the manner prescribed by law from moneys in the 
state lottery fund and from the general fund to 
the [extend] extent that the amount paid to a 
school district pursuant to this section 
exceeds the amount, if any, due such school 
district pursuant to subparagraph 2 of 
paragraph a of subdivision 1 of section 3609-a 
of the education law in the 2004-05 school 
year." 

 
Page 112, After line 4 
 and before  
 repeal notes  

Insert "9. Section forty-one-a of this act 
shall take effect immediately provided that the 
amendments to section 50 of part A2 of chapter 
62 of the laws of 2003 made by section one of 
this act shall not affect the expiration and 
repeal of such sections and shall be deemed to 
expire and be repealed therewith." 


